
Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
March 8, 2017, 7:00 PM
Call to Order:
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, March 8, 2017, at the front clubhouse. President Pro-Temp Bob Marley, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: President Pro-Temp Bob Marley, Secretary Viera, Director Flores, Director Pope and Director Koplar. Treasurer Rodriguez was out of town.
Approval of February 8, 2016 Board Meeting Minutes
Secretary Viera read the minutes from the board meeting held on February 8, 2017, no changes or questions regarding minutes. A motion was made by Director Pope to accept the minutes of February 8, 2017 as read. Seconded by Director Flores, all in favor, motion carried. 
Treasurer Report
Treasurer Rodriguez was out of town, Secretary Viera read the Treasurer’s Report for February, 2017. Secretary Viera went over the accounts and the totals for the month of February. Final total was $20,233.46. The total after transactions was $20,813.53. A motion was made by President Pro -Temp Marley to accept the report as read, Seconded by Director Pope. All in favor, motion carried. 
Report on Statutory Rental Committee
Statutory Rental Committee meeting with ELS took place on February 27, 2017. Meeting was pushed back several times due to different circumstances on the side of ELS. The attendees for ELS were: Leslie Taylor-Rharbi and Deborah Brown, Property Manager was out on medical leave. President Marley, Treasurer Rodriguez, Secretary Viera all Board Members and Resident Carlos Mercado also attended. 
President Pro-Temp Marley and Secretary Viera went over the presentation that was put on by the Statutory Committee for ELS which was composed of pictures of three of the five comparable properties used by ELS and current pictures of Starlight Light Ranch. A 30 page report was compiled and given to ELS listing all the existing park conditions, condition of infrastructure and resident’s complaints. President Marley also explained how ELS makes their decision regarding market value rent. ELS bases their rent increases on just numbers. Secretary Viera read the email sent by ELS regarding our proposal. Statutory Committee Chairperson Bob Marley proposed a $5.00 rental increase, but was turned down by ELS. Have until March 31, 2017 to finalize an agreement with ELS over current rental increase. During this session several members originally involved in the committee brought up some issues they had with the Chairperson of the Statutory Rental Committee and how he handled certain situations that arouse in the committee with some of the participants. Chairperson Marley addressed the situation brought up and asked the members questioning his decisions to come up with a better solution if they had one. Secretary Viera asked for any other recommendations than what the committee had come up with by Monday, March 13, 2017. President Pro Temp Marley asked the members if they wanted  a 3 year LTA or were they willing to go back to negotiations next year. Majority decided on a 3 year agreement. Counter offer of a 3 year agreement will be submitted to ELS.
A resident suggested if it was possible to make the Association dues mandatory. Secretary Viera addressed the question and informed the resident that under FLS 723, membership is not mandatory for this type of association.
Secretary Viera spoke about unresolved complaints with management and what needs to be done. If a complaint situation persists, residents or members are to go back to the management office and inform them that the problem still continues, however, if residents do not inform management that the problem continues, they won’t know and assume the problem has been resolved.
Secretary Viera also addressed Robo Calls regarding water boiling alerts. Everyone was reminded that management must be informed of resident’s current phone number, should it change, resident must notify management immediately to update their records and their Robo Call system. 
Secretary Viera also addressed the issue of communication with the community, this area is being analyzed to see what is the most effective way of doing this. She also informed the members of the HOA office hours for March, 2017, those being Mondays and Thursdays 10:00 am to 12:00 pm. Another topic that was brought up by Secretary Viera was membership. The members were informed that a plan is in the works regarding recruiting new members to begin in the month of April, 2017.
The Manager’s Meeting that took place on February 9, 2017 was also discussed. Secretary Viera informed the park manager that all pertinent information discussed in the meetings is being passed on to the board and the members at the Board Meeting that took place on February 8, 2017. One of the topics discussed was that of the posters not put back up with the pictures of the Vets, she informed them that the manager will not put the posters and unless an official representative under the HOA or a formal group is form, he will consider the group as “a social group formed by residents with a common interest”. There will be no more meetings between management and the Vets. The new criteria for handing up Vets’ pictures on the wall was also discussed. Pictures of Vets to be hung up will have to meet a criteria set by management. The criteria is as follows: a vet must have been a resident of Starlight Ranch at one time or another and management should be able to confirm their residency.
The parking situation on Wild Horse was also discussed, however, management informed Secretary Viera that the previous Board requested the current change from no parking to parking on Wild Horse two years ago and management approved the request. Management said that there will not be any changes made unless we can come up with a better solution to the current problems. Therefore, the Board has decided to reanalyze the situation before making any further recommendations. 
 DOT signs were also discussed, however, management informs Secretary Viera that the previous President initiated this project with a contact at the Sheriff’s office, but the contact was not disclosed to management. Therefore, this project will not go forward at this time unless we can come up with a contact at the Sheriff’s office that will take this project on. What management does have is a way to verify license plates numbers. If residents see any car speeding and residents are able to get their license plate number, then management is able to check to see if it is a resident’s car and a letter will be sent to the resident. Also, a speeding car can be traced back to a particular resident if plates are taken, then management is able to send resident a letter regarding the speeding violation of their guest’s car. The same can be done if a car is Illegally parked. Before the manager took ill, he was going to speak to security and towing about working together to tow illegally parked cars. 
The issue of exclusive rights to front clubhouse for HOA events, management informed Secretary Viera that there is no exclusive rights to the front clubhouse. Should management need the clubhouse for whatever purpose, they have the right to make that decision. Therefore, there is no formal agreement on file between management and the HOA on this matter, however, management tries that this situation does not happen often.
The problem of 2017 ID cards for those residents who did not receive one, resident should go to the office and request it. This apparently was an unintentional oversight.  The next item discussed was that of resident’s who cannot pay their rent. Management informed Secretary Viera that if a resident is unable to pay their rent, they can approach the office and obtain a reduction of rent, however, they must meet a certain criteria set by management and be approved. Resident must understand this is a temporary solution, and only for 6 to 12 months, then resident must have a way of paying the rent or should seek housing where they can afford it.
Activities Committee Update
.Director Pope went over the activities and  dinner menus scheduled for the month of April, also spoke about the need to have more volunteers to help.
Newsletter Advertising
Director Koplar has sold over $1,500 in advertising for the newsletter. This amount pays for the printing of the newsletter for more than a year. This is a savings for the HOA.
Secretary Viera gave the existing numbers of members as being 120 and briefed the members regarding the upcoming membership recruiting campaign. She also informed the members that management meetings will resume as soon as the property manager is back from medical leave.
President Pro Temp Marley made a motion to adjourned the meeting, Seconded by Director Pope. All in favor, motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

